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The Parish of Berriew 
 

 

Vicar:  Ven. Dr Peter J Pike               01686 640223 

Curate: Revd Esther Yates   01686 625559 

Reader: Mr Peter Watkin   01686 640640 

Vicar’s warden: Mr Jim Maxwell  01686 640840 

People’s Warden: Mrs Iris Tombs       01686 640400 
 

 

Services; 

 

St Beuno’s: 
 

Sunday  2nd August Trinity 9 

10.00am Family Communion 

6.30pm Evening Prayer 
 

Sunday  9th August Trinity 10 

10.00am Sung Eucharist    

6.30pm Compline 
 

Sunday 16th August Trinity 11 

10.00am All Age Family Service 

 6.30pm Holy Communion (1984 Prayer Book)                     

                                                                                                                                              

Sunday 23rd August Trinity 12 

10.00am Sung Eucharist 

6.30pm Evening Prayer 

 

Sunday 30th August Trinity 13 

10.00am Sung Eucharist 

6.30pm Evening Prayer 

NB - No Teen Seekers on this date 

 

St. John’s Mission Church - Fron 

Sunday 9th August     9.00am  Holy Communion 

Sunday 23rd August  9.00am   Family Communion 

 

Pantyffridd Church 

Sunday  2nd August    3.00pm   Holy Communion 

Sunday 16th August  3.00pm   Evening Prayer 
 

 

 



Parish News 
 

Wednesdays at 10.30am We continue to hold our 10.30am MorningServices in St 

Beuno’s There will be coffee/tea and biscuits after the service on the first 

Wednesday of each month - which is also a Holy Communion Service. The 10.30 

service is an opportunity to share in quiet thought and prayer week by week and enjoy 

fellowship together. All are welcome. 
 

 

Choir Practices: Wednesdays at 6.00pm  - in the Old School 

You don’t have to be able to sight read music - all ages welcome no-one too old! 

All welcome to join us. 

 

Bell Ringers: Wednesdays at 7.30pm 

The Bell ringers would love to welcome some new ringers - all welcome. 

 

Forward notice for Harvest services. 

 

St John’s, Fron:  Friday 11th September 

 

Pantyffridd:       Friday 18th September 

 

St Beuno’s:        Thursday 8th October 
 

Berriew Parish Church Side Person Rota for August 

 
10am. Service:                    Mrs. Rosemary Rogers and Mr. Adrian Derwas 

6.30pm. Evening Service:   Mr. Hugh Tombs 

 

 

 

Berriew Parish Church Cleaning Rota for August 

 

Mrs. Janet Pritchard and Mrs. Gill Evans. 
 
 

ST JOHN’S MISSION CHURCH, FRON 
 
Fron 120 Club 
 
July 2015 Winners are:- 
 
First Prize £10.00   No 41 Claire Morris  Barnfields, Newtown 
Second Prize £10.00   No  59 Betty Watkin  Severn Brae, Garthmyl 
Third Prize £5.00   No  118 Helen Phillips  C/o Severn Villa, Fron 



Refail Presbyterian Chapel 

 
Minister Rev. Dr. D. Stirling 

Services every Sunday at 10am. unless otherwise stated. 

 

Aug.       2
nd

   Joint Communion Abermule 10.30am. 

               9
th

    T.B.A. 

             16
th

   Mr. G. Smith 

             23
rd

   Mr. N. James 

             30
th

   T.B.A. 

Sept.       6
th

   Joint Communion Bettws 10.30am. 

 

Coffee is served in the assembly room after the service the 4
th

 Sunday in the month. 

Bridge Club every Friday at 7.30pm. 

Knitting Club 2
nd

 Tuesday of the month. Contact Jennie 01686 941813. 

Yoga – for details of classes contact Marie 01686 669868. 

The assembly rooms are available for hire. Contact Hans 01686 640648. 

Date for your diary. Sunday 27
th
 September. Harvest Thanksgiving led by Rev. M. 

Turnock.  Followed by lunch in the Assembly room. 

Please note this service will start at the later time of 11am. 

 

 

Pentre Llifior Wesleyan Methodist Chapel 

 
Minister: Rev. Sue Lawler, WELSHPOOL (01938 552794) 

Services: 2.30pm Sundays 

 

August    2
nd

      Gareth Evans, STOCKPORT 

                9
th

       All – Age Cell Group 

              16
th

       Rev. Sue Lawler, WELSHPOOL (HOLY COMMUNION Service) 

              23
rd

      Nigel Evans, FELINDRE 

              30
th

      All – Age Cell Group 

 

 

ALL are most WELCOME to attend /visit this interesting 18
th
 Cent. Wesleyan 

Methodist Heritage site – the first to have been built in Mid/North Wales. ALSO  

OPEN on Wednesdays and Thursdays (2-4.30pm) April to September inclusive for 

individuals and visiting groups .   Numerous display panels highlight noted 

personalities of the past as well as the chapel's involvement in the abolition of slavery 

and purchase of Methodism's missionary ships. For group visits with talks and 

refreshments contact Andrew Mathieson (tel: 01938 555376). Please note our 'Bacon 

Buddies' Saturday on the 8
th
 August (10.30am-12noon) and Flower Festival (Sat 15

th
 

& Sun 16
th
 August) 

                                                                                                         Andrew Mathieson                  



BERRIEW NEWSLETTER 
 

Chairman/Editor: Val Wallis 

 

Items for publication may be left in the Newsletter post box, at the Spar, Berriew or 

emailed to the editor at: barrywallis246 @btinternet.com. 

The Berriew Newsletter is published monthly on a voluntary basis as a service to the 

community. The editor is empowered absolutely to withhold a contribution without 

explanation and does not accept liability for any opinions expressed by contributors. 

Articles may be edited for publication. 

The Berriew Newsletter cannot vouch for the accuracy of offers, services or goods 

that appear in the Berriew Newsletter, nor can it be responsible for the outcome of 

any contract that may be entered into with an advisor. 

 

 

Tower news 

 
 To mark the beginning of the First World War a quarter peal was rung and to commemorate the 

sacrifice made by the young men of the parish who never came back to their families, we wish to 

toll a bell on the centenary of their deaths. We have the dates for all those on the Lych gate except 

William Williams of Rhiewport Gardens. So if anyone could help us with this we would be grateful 

or with any further details of any of these men, or if there are any corrections,  as it would be nice to 

keep as complete a record as possible for future generations. 

With the assistance of Heather Lawton I have compiled a list of those commemorated on the Lych 

Gate giving as much information as I could find including memorial and family details when I 

could find them. Looking at the many far flung places where these young men gave up their lives 

for our future and freedom the words of Rupert Brooke come to mind: 

 

If I should die, think only this of me: 

That there’s some corner of a foreign field 

That is for ever England. 

 

If anyone has any more information about these young men please let me know so that we can add 

this to the list a copy of which is in this newsletter. 

Our first commemorative ring will take place on the 10
th

 of August to remember Private William 

Frederick Williams  of the Fron who died at Gallipoli (Turkey). Unless I have a request for a 

particular time I will ring at 6pm. In many parts of the country a bell is tolled as a passing bell with 

9 chimes for a man followed by one chime for every year of his age and I intend to follow this 

tradition. Anyone wishing to come to the tower during the ringing would be most welcome. 

 

 

Please help. We have recently lost a number of ringers due to them moving out of the area, going to 

university etc. If you would like to visit us for a taster to see if this is for you please visit any 

Wednesday evening or contact me. 

Contact details:-  gordon-rogers@live.co.uk   01686640611 

 



Berriew W.I.  July Meeting. 
The President, Sue Usmar, welcomed everyone to the July meeting. Sue told us all 

about her London trip and the wonderful experience of the A.G.M. at the Royal 

Albert Hall, which was attended by the Queen, Princess Royal and Sophie Countess of 

Wessex. 

 Arrangements were made for the outing to Kerry Vineyard for a tour and buffet 

lunch on Wednesday August 5th. We meet at the Vineyard at 12 noon. 

Sue introduced Edward Parry, the evening’s speaker, whose subject was ‘French 

Prisoners of War in Montgomeryshire.’ This proved to be a fascinating talk with 

informative slides and stories. Everyone thoroughly enjoyed the evening and he was 

thanked by Joyce Harrison. 

Jill Sadler had devised a quiz on a ‘french’ theme and this was won by Ann  Markwick 

with Sue Minikin  second and Catriona Herreman third. 

Everyone enjoyed a welcome cup of tea hosted by Joan Axon. 

The raffle was won by Ann Markwick (obviously her lucky night!) 

Preparations are well in hand for the W.I. Centenary celebrations on September 17th 

when the Church Bells will ring (thank-you bell ringers) and we will enjoy a buffet 

supper in the Vicarage gardens. 

Wednesday, September 2nd, we have a Curling Evening at the Community Centre. The 

meeting begins at 7.15p.m. Jill has another quiz—this time about ‘Highland Games’ so 

that should be interesting! In October we have a Musical Evening with Cecil Hayward 

which will be an open evening with other invited W.I.s. 

Everyone welcome to these meetings-come along and give W.I. a try! 

Ann Dixon. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

THE BERRIEW CHARITY (Charity Number 216265) 

 

Are you starting a new venture in your life? Starting university this autumn? The 

Berriew Charity is here to help support you with the cost of books or equipment you 

may require for your degree/course. Applications are open to all age groups who live 

with the parish of Berriew. For more information please contact either Mrs Lynda 

Evans, Fir Grove Berriew SY21 8AQ( Correspondent) or one of the following :Mrs P 

J Hausman, Mrs M N Lloyd, Mrs S E O’Brien, Mr P R M Wilson, Mr M Creaven or 

Mrs S Rees. All applications should be sent to Mrs L Evans by 15
th

 September2015 

for the consideration of the Trustees. 

 

 



Young Folks of Berriew 

 

The Summer holidays are in full swing - we hope you are having a great break from school. 

 

The holidays give us opportunity to do new things and meet new people. We are planning two 

events during the holidays - we hope you will take part. 

 

No. 1: A Sponsored Cycle Ride 

 

Teen seekers are raising funds throughout the year for two charities 

Cancer research and The children’s Liver Foundation. The ride will help their donations at the end 

of the year to be princely sums. I hope folks will be willing to sponsor them - or make a donation. 

If you haven’t let us know you are taking part - please let us know now! 

The date of the ride will be confirmed when we know numbers. 

SO….ACT NOW!!! 

 

 

No 2: Our annual Fun and Sports Day 

 

[For all young Folk] 

 

This will take place at the Old School on 

 

Thursday 20th August - 10.00am until 2.30pm 

 

Parents are encouraged to share some or all of the day with them; Drinks will be provided during 

the day - but young folks should bring a packed lunch and drink for lunch-time. Please let us know 

if you are coming and bring a friend! 

 

Then Finally……… Forward looking! 

 

The Teen seekers will hold a Coffee Morning and Treasure Hunt on the morning of Saturday 

12
th

 September 10.00am - 12.30pm 
Please put it in your diary and come along and support them. 

 

Don’t forget our All age worships in August 

 

Sunday 2
nd

 August: All-Age  Holy Communion 

 

Sunday 16
th

 August: All-Age Family service. 

 

Contact for above events: 

The Vicar 

or 

Esther: esther.yates@talktalk.net; 01686 625559 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:esther.yates@talktalk.net


 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMPETITION DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

SUNDAY 2
ND

 AUGUST - MIXED PAIRS                                                                                                                                                       

MONDAY 3
RD

 - AUGUST JUNIOR CUP                                                                                                                                                     

SUNDAY 9
TH

 AUGUST - JACK ELLIS SINGLES                                                                                                                                             

SUNDAY 16
TH

 AUGUST - PRESIDENT’S RINK                                                                                                                                                        

SUNDAY 16
TH

 AUGUST - ADULT & JUNIOR COMPETITION                                                                                                                         

SUNDAY 30
TH

 AUGUST - LADIES SINGLES                                                                                                                                                

SUNDAY 6
TH

 SEPTEMBER – DAVE THOMAS OPEN TRIPLES                                                                                                                      

PUT THE DATES IN YOUR DIARY NOW AND ENTER YOUR NAME ON THE 

COMPETITION LISTS AS SOON AS THEY APPEAR ON THE CLUB NOTICEBOARD. 

ALL SUNDAY COMPETITIONS START AT 11.00AM PROMPT. 

BBQ ON SATURDAY 1
ST

 AUGUST, 5.00PM 

ALL ARE WELCOME, BRING THE FAMILY, BRING A FRIEND, MAKE NEW FRIENDS. 

THE BAR WILL BE OPEN, AND SO WILL THE GREEN. A GREAT TIME WILL BE HAD 

BY ALL, MAKE SURE YOU DON’T MISS IT. 

COACHING 
MONDAY’S FROM 5PM TO 6PM FOR BOTH ADULTS AND CHILDREN. FOR MORE 

DETAILS CONTACT EILEEN WILLIAMS    ON 01938 554468 OR 

eileenthebushes@hotmail.co.uk 

 

RAISE FUNDS FOR THE CLUB, IT WON’T 

COST YOU A PENNY! 
WHEN YOU SHOP ONLINE, ALL YOU HAVE TO DO IS PUT www.easyfundraising.org.uk 

INTO YOUR SEARCH ENGINE AND SELECT BERRIEW BOWLING CLUB AS YOUR 

GOOD CAUSE. SELECTED ONLINE SHOPS WILL MAKE A DONATION WHEN YOU 

BUY. FIND FULL DETAILS ON THE BOWLS CLUB PAGE OF www.berriew.com 

PLEASE HELP THE CLUB TODAY! 

 

HIRE OUR CLUBHOUSE 
THE CLUBHOUSE IS AVAILABLE FOR HIRE THROUGHOUT THE YEAR FOR 

WEDDINGS, CHRISTENINGS, BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS, FUNERAL TEAS AND 

MEETINGS ETC… FOR MORE DETAILS CONTACT SUE REES ON 01686 640418 

 

mailto:eileenthebushes@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/
http://www.berriew.com/


BERRIEW COUNCIL PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

Philip R. Jones (Pupil 1939 – 45)  Governor 1974 – 2013 

Chairman 1990 – 2013 

 

History – Family Connections – Memories 

 

 

HISTORY 
 

Before 1915 the Church was responsible for the education of all the local children. 

This arrangement was supported by the Conservative Party. During the 1890s and 

early 1900s many people became concerned that their children were not getting a 

proper education. This opinion was mostly held by the Chapel members backed by 

the Liberal Party. Their main worry was the lack of satisfactory classrooms. Due to 

increasing numbers the village school became seriously overcrowded. In order to 

maintain their control the Church was forced to use Fron Church and Pantyffridd 

Church as makeshift schools. After many years of heated argument which led to a 

Petition to Parliament at Westminster, the local Council decided a new school was 

needed. 

Up to this time schools were built with high, small windows so that pupils would not 

be distracted from their lessons by looking outside. The architect who designed 

Berriew Council School was ahead of his time in believing that light and fresh air 

were as equally important. Therefore we had the large, low level windows, which 

also folded back to open when needed. The three original classrooms were soon 

found to be inadequate so two more were added. 

Meanwhile, the Church decided to build a new school across the river on land loaned 

by the Corbett – Winders of Vaynor Park. The ground where the Council School was 

built together with the field and garden ( now the car park) was given to the Council 

by the Humphreys – Owen family of Glansevern Hall. They also gave the land on 

which the Headmaster's house, Awelfa, next to the field was built. Awelfa was sold by 

Powys County Council when the schools amalgamated. 

The boys playground was on the right as you faced the school and the girls to the left. 

Each had its own outside toilet block. 

Mr. E.J. Roberts was appointed Headmaster with his wife as Assistant Head. They 

proved to be an inspired choice. Helped by some excellent staff, the school became 

known as a place to get an above average education. At the time you needed to pass 

the Eleven Plus Exam to go to the Grammar School. Failure meant you stayed at the 

primary school until the leaving age of 14.When the leaving age became 16 the 

Modern Secondary school was opened. The number of Eleven Plus passes at Berriew 

Council School were consistently well above the national average. Mr. Roberts was 

later awarded an M.B.E. For his services to education. 

 

 



BERRIEW COUNCIL SCHOOL 

 
Philip R. Jones 

 

Family Connections 

 

D.R. Jones – My Grandfather (Taid) Governor 1925-51 Chairman 1926-51 

H.J. Jones (Lucy) – My mother Pupil 1915-19 Governor and  Clerk to the Governors 

during the 1940s-50s 

Philip Jones – Pupil 1939-45 Governor 1974-2013 Chairman 1990-2013 

John and Roger Jones – My brothers Pupils 1942-8 & 1944-50 

Tudor, Wyn, Gareth and Colin – My sons pupils during the 1970s 

Alex, Ella and Amy – Wyn's children Present day pupils 

My cousins Ann and Margaret Jones and David, Isabel and Tony Bowen are all 

former pupils. 

Ann, now aged 92, was one of several older former pupils to attend the Centenary 

celebrations. 

 

 

Memories 1939 – 1945 

 

I started school in the month the Second World War began and left in the month that 

it ended. The war has a huge involvement in most of my school memories. As soon as 

I started school all the male teachers left. Mr.E.J.Roberts became Headmaster at the 

Welshpool Modern Secondary School, Glyn Jones joined the Navy and George Lewis 

joined the Army. So all through the war we had lady teachers. Mrs. Roberts became 

Head and the others I remember most were Miss. Jerman, Mrs. Bowen and Mrs. Bell. 

 

Gas masks – During the first weeks of the war everybody was issued with gas masks, 

they came in a cardboard box with a strap to carry them over your shoulder. We were 

meant to carry them at all times and we had gas mask practice in using them. Poison 

gas had been used as a weapon in the first World War but as the threat vanished so did 

the gas masks. My last memory of mine is, at some later date, taking it apart to see 

how it worked. 

Evacuees – At the start of the war the government gave people living in cities and 

towns which were likely to be bombed the chance to send their children to safer 

places. Our evacuees came from Birkenhead and they lodged in ones and twos with 

local families. They did not all attend the two Berriew schools. Some of their teachers 

came with them and arranged alternative education. Some did not stop long – their 

parents missed them or children were homesick. As the threat of bombing decreased 

more and more went home. A lot stayed – a few became almost members of the 

families they stayed with and live here to this day. Several families have kept in touch 

with their evacuees and visitors are still coming to see where they or their parents or 

grandparents spent part of their childhood. 



Winter 1941 – This was very cold with deep snow. It even stopped our only regular 

bus from the Halfway, down the main road through Garthmyl to Berriew. As most 

pupils usually walked or cycled it became extremely difficult to get to school. Due to 

the snow there was an occasion when there were only three of us and two teachers in 

school. 

 

School Meals – When I started we all took our own food. The kitchen (canteen) then 

opened and everybody had a hot meal. It was arranged for the Church School 

children to come across for their meals. They had the first sitting and went back. No 

contact was allowed between the two sets of pupils although the usual insults 

(Council ducks/ Church urchins etc.) were exchanged when the teachers were out of 

hearing. The kitchen was also used by other primary schools to give their children 

cookery lessons. 

 

Christmas Presents – The Humphreys – Owen family of Glansevern, who had given 

the ground the school was built on, sent presents each year for every child in the 

school. 

 

Lessons – The subjects were the same as today but taught differently. We sat in rows 

of wooden desks, all facing the front where the teacher had a desk facing us and 

taught by writing on the blackboard with chalk. Each child always sat at the same 

desk in which they kept their books and pens. 

 

Changes – Then & now – The Community Centre was not yet built. The car park was 

the school garden. We had no television, no computers, no calculators and no ball-

point pens. We wrote with a pen  using ink from an ink-well on our desk using 

separate exercise books for each subject. The Headteacher had a cane to punish 

naughty pupils but this was rarely used.                                                 Philip R. Jones 

 

RECIPE 

 
Pesto and Green Bean Pasta – Serves 4 

 
7oz cooked green beans roughly chopped.                12oz pasta shells 

2 cloves garlic, crushed                                              1 tbsp. olive oil 

6oz chopped onion                                                     2oz pine nuts 

5oz mozzarella cheese, finely diced                           4tbsp. green pesto 

 

Cook Pasta. 

Heat oil in a frying pan and cook the onion and garlic until tender. Add the pine nuts 

and fry for 1-2 mins. until golden. Remove from the heat and stir in the pesto sauce. 

Drain the pasta and return to the pan. Add the beans. Stir in the pesto mix and the 

mozzarella. Heat gently for a couple of minutes until the cheese begins to melt. 

Serve with crusty bread.                                                                                 Val Wallis



 

 

EVENTS AT GREGYNOG AUGUST-SEPTEMBER 
 

TOUR OF THE HALL,  9
th

 August at 2.30pm 

Enjoy a walk through our historic ground floor rooms and hear some of the history of this 

fascinating Hall. £3.50/person. Advance booking recommended. 

 

CHAPTERHOUSE THEATRE COMPANY 

PRESENT ‘THE SECRET GARDEN’ Friday 14
th

 

August at 7pm 

Open air theatre on the lawn.  We are pleased to welcome Chapterhouse Theatre Company once 

again to the grade 1 listed lawns at Gregynog. Bring your low backed chairs, picnics and rugs and 

enjoy their family friendly production of this classic tale by Frances Hodgson Burnett. Gardens 

open for picnics from 6pm. Bar/tea/coffee available. Adults £14/Students & Children £10/Families 

(2+2) £42. 10% discount for groups of 10+. 

 

TOUR OF THE HALL,  23rd August at 2.30pm 
Enjoy a walk through our historic ground floor rooms in the company of Mary Oldham our resident 

Librarian who has extensive knowledge of the history of this fascinating building. £3.50/person. 

Advance booking recommended. 

 

ENSEMBLE CYMRU RECITAL & TALK, 6
th

 

September at 2.30pm 

Join us for a different afternoon! A talk by our librarian about the music that the Davies sisters 

would have enjoyed in their era, then collect a glass of wine and relax and be entertained by 

musicians from Ensemble Cymru who will play popular classics. Ticket for talk/wine/tour is £12.50, 

or wine/performance only £9.50. Advance booking required please! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gregynog, Tregynon, Nr Newtown, Powys SY16 3PL 

01686 650224 www.gregynog.org 
 

 

 

http://www.gregynog.org/


M.S. Society – Local Branch 

 
A huge thank you to everyone who continues to place used stamps and postcards in 

the boxes at Lychgate Tearoom, Allsorts and at the back of the church. Your support 

is very much welcomed. If you do not give your stamps to another charity, can I ask 

that you consider us – a hard working branch for local people affected with Multiple 

Sclerosis. 

If you would like any information about what we do, please call 01686 650963 or 

01686 640305. 

Thank you 

Moira Pedrick (trained support officer).                                                                                                                 

 

 

Let's Knit Local 

 
Meets in the Refail assembly room every 2

nd
 Tuesday of the month at 6pm – 8pm. If 

you have never knitted or purled a row before or held a crochet hook and would like 

to learn, or if you are an experienced knitter and would like to help others learn, 

please come along one Tuesday evening and join our friendly group for a cup of tea 

and a chat. 

Next meeting Tuesday 11
th
 August at 6pm. 

Contact Jennie: 01686 941813. 

Email the: oracle_jennie @hotmail.com. Or: oraclejennie @yahoo.co.uk. 

On going projects include knitting mice for the Children's ward at Birmingham 

hospital. Patterns are available from the club. 

 We are also knitting squares for the women in Sierra Leone who are suffering from 

obstetric injuries following traumatic childbirth. The ladies stitch these squares into 

blankets for themselves and their babies. These are simple knitted squares and if 

anyone would like to learn or just rediscover how to knit, these squares are quite easy 

to do. 

                                                                                                            Jennie Campbell 

 

Berriew Charity Sheepdog Trials 

 
A very successful trials was held on 9

th
 July. The entries had been full for several 

months prior to the day. The weather was lovely and the sheep worked very well for 

the 90 dogs competing. 

We would like to thank all those who helped in many ways from judging, time 

keepers, letting out the sheep to run, taking the sheep off, the catering girls and 

excellent raffle selling lady. 

It was decided to donate the £300 profit to a local children's charity. Many thanks to 

all those who helped once again.                                       

                                                                                                             George & Janet



NATIONAL GARDENS SCHEME 

 LOCAL GARDENS OPEN FOR CHARITY 
 

Summer is here and the National Gardens Scheme is in full swing. We are now looking for new 

gardens both large and small of quality and interest to open for us next year and I would love to 

hear from you.  Do give me a ring. Visit one of our gardens and help raise funds for Marie Curie, 

Macmillan, Help the Hospices and other caring charities. Discover more at ngs.org.uk or pick up 

our 2015 Powys leaflet from The Lychgate. 

Susan See-Paynton 

01686 650531 

 

Saturday 8 and Sunday 9 August 2-5.30pm 

 

1 Ystrad House, 1 Church Road, Knighton, LD71EB: John & Margaret Davis, Adm £3.50 chd free 

Visitors also welcome by arrangement Mar to Sept maximum 30. 

An unsuspected town garden hidden behind Ystrad House, a Regency villa of earlier origins. 

Developed over the last ten years with an emphasis on tranquility and timelessness: having broad 

lawns and wide borders, mature trees and more intimate features adding interest and surprise. The 

formal areas merge with wooded glades leading to a riverside walk alongside the Teme. Lawns and 

gravelled paths mostly flat except access to riverside walk. Homemade teas 

 

Saturday 15 August Evening Opening 6 – 8pm 

 

Tan-y-Lllyn, Meifod SY22 6YB Callum Johnston and Brenda Moor, 01938 500370  Adm £3.50 

chd free 

Visitors also welcome by arrangement April to October 

The garden sits on the side of Broniarth Hill above the Vyrnwy Valley. Shrubs and perennials border 

the grass paths running along the contours: wild hedges are punctuated with porthole views before 

merging into the surrounding woodland. The garden hovers between clipped control and barely 

tamed nature.  Light refreshments.  The Rosemont Players 

 

Sunday 30 August 1-5pm 

 

Cwm-Weeg, Dolfor, Newtown SY16 4AT. Adm £4, chd free 

2.5 acre garden set within 24 acres of wild flower meadows and bluebell woodland with stream 

centred around C15 farmhouse (open by prior arrangement). Formal garden in English landscape 

tradition with vistas, grottos, lawns and extensive borders terraced with stone walls, translates older 

garden vocabulary into an innovative C21 concept. Homemade teas under cover area for 

refreshments if wet. Often featured in press and on TV Partial wheelchair access 

 

Sunday 6 September 1-4.30pm 

 

Pont Faen House, Farrington Lane, Knighton LD7 1LA. 1-4.30pm Adm £3.50, chd free. 

Colourful 1/2 acre garden, full of flowers, surrounds house on edge of town. Paths through 

floriferous arches and gazebos lead from shady, ferny corners to deep borders filled with a large 

range of colourful perennials, annuals, 40 varieties of roses, rhododendrons, azaleas and hydrangeas. 

Water features and a fish pond. Enjoy the views of the hills beyond from many seats in this flat 

garden. Featured Mid Wales Journal. Homemade teas; plants for sale. 

 

 

 



The following gardens are also open by arrangement so why not arrange a visit with your friends 

or society and have a lovely afternoon or evening out with delicious tea and cakes or light 

refreshments 

 

Bron Hafren, Garthmyl, Montgomery April-September: 01686 640106 adm £4 chd free 

 

Bryn y Llidiart,Cefn Coch, Llanrhaeadr ym Mochnant May to Aug: 01691 780080  Adm £4, chd 

free 

 

1 Church Bank, Welshpool SY21 7DR April-September: 01938 559112 £3 chd free 

 

Chapel House Priest Weston  April-September: 01938561336 

 

Cyfie Farm, Llanfihangel, Llanfyllin March-October: 01691 648451 adm £4, chd free 

 

Plas Dinam, Llandinam March – Oct excl school hols groups 10+ 07415 503554 

 

Quarry House Priest Weston May-Sept groups 10 max 01938 561397 

 

1 Ystrad House, 1 Church Road, Knighton, 01547 528154 Mar to Sept maximum 30.Adm £3.50 

chd free 
 

 

 

 

 



www.berriew.com 

 
A SLIGHTLY EDITED VERSION OF THE BERRIEW NEWSLETTER CAN BE SEEN 
EVERY MONTH ON www.berriew.com 

 
SIMPLY GO TO THE BUTTON ON THE BOTTOM RIGHT HAND SIDE OF THE HOME 
PAGE MARKED NEWSLETTER AND CLICK FOR A DOWNLOAD. 
FURTHERMORE AN ARCHIVE WILL BE MAINTAINED FOR YOUR CONVENIENCE, SO 
IF YOU MISS AN INTERESTING ARTICLE YOU WILL BE ABLE TO FIND IT THERE. 
 

DON’T FORGET THAT WE ARE ALWAYS LOOKING FOR 
ARTICLES, NEWS AND PHOTOGRAPHS. Information concerning 

current and historical events, tourist Information including Berriew village and the 
surrounding area will all be welcome. If you want to contribute send your material to 
pete@biggerboat.uk.com    
                                                                                                                                               

BERRIEW’S CLUBS AND ASSOCIATIONS                                                                                                 
If you represent one of Berriew’s clubs, associations or organisations etc… that 
hasn’t already come on board, please get in touch and we’ll be happy to tell you all 
about it. 
 

ADVERTISING                                                                                                                         
We want to encourage more businesses to advertise on www.berriew.com and for only 
£25.00 for 12 months advertising, you can’t go wrong. Please contact Pete Jackson on 
01686 640436 or e-mail pete@biggerboat.uk.com to discuss your requirements. 
 
The Berriew Community Website has been created with the assistance of grant funding 
from Powys Connections and is supported by the Berriew Community Council. 
Pete Jackson – 01686 640436 – pete@biggerboat.uk.com 

Hazel Wilson – 01686 668868 – hazel222@hotmail.com 

Andy Kirkwood – 01686 640710 – andy@kirkwoodassociates.co.uk   
Jan Lawrence – janlawrencephysio@gmail.com    

Cheers, Pete Jackson, Chairman. 

 

 

Note from the Treasurer 

 
The committee is always grateful for all donations and we hope to use them 

efficiently and economically to keep up the news service to Berriew. We would like 

to thank Mrs. Rogers, Mr. & Mrs. Patterson and Mrs. Simpson for their donations. 

                                                                                                         Mrs. P. Hall 
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ART NEWS 
Hello! I’m Paul Butler. I’m an artist based up in the old school house in Brooks. As many of you 

know Linda and I have been here for four years, spending most of our time and effort converting 

the building into studios, a gallery and accommodation for ourselves. Now we have completed the 

bulk of the work we are able to concentrate more on art. As 

you know we had a very successful centenary event last 

September and as part of this our first exhibition  - of 

historical photographs of the life and times of the school. 

 

Since then we have done quite a few art projects. Last year 

we spent the summer restoring the Hackney Carnival Peace 

mural in London’s East End and we have a number of other 

mural projects in the pipeline. 

 

I have been working with the Clwyd/Powys Archeological 

Trust (CPAT) on a pilot project to record and document old 

abandoned buildings in the north Powys area. Since last 

February I have gone with a small group of volunteers to 

visit sites, sometime in quite remote country, to take photographs and make drawings that I use as a 

source to create more finished paintings (and drawings) back in my studio. CPAT have been 

allocated a stand in the Powysland tent at the National Eisteddfod so if you are able to get there 

(Meifod, 1
st
-8

th
 August) you will be able to see my art-works as well as photographs and texts 

describing the project. 

I am also working as ‘artist-in-residence’ at Tenby museum throughout the year (working there for a 

week every two months) and I hope you will come down to my exhibition there sometime in 2016! 

 

Linda has done a number of workshops working with local schools, Montgomery Wildlife Trust and 

businesses on the Severn Farm Estate in Welshpool developing a number of arts initiatives as part 

of our new social enterprise: ‘T.E.A‘– trade, environment and art, developing the creative and 

enterprise skills of young people. We took part in the Welshpool Wildlife Festival making shelters 

and bugs from reclaimed materials.  Linda has also been performing as part of a local tap troupe, 

‘Hot Tap’, dancing at the Montgomery Street Fair and for the Old Peoples Christmas Dinner in 

Montgomery.  Linda is a Trustee for Arts Connection based in Llanfyllin(who are looking for more 

trustees if you are interested )and is hosting bi-monthly community artist gatherings for Welshpool 

and Newtown participatory artits.  Linda is a Business Wales Mentor, mentoring businesses in the 

creative industries. 

 

Next year we plan to start some courses and classes.  I will probably start an evening or weekend 

drawing class and Linda a collage/mixed media class. Please give us a call if you are interesting in 

attending or want to chat about any of the activities we are involved in.   

 

How about a regular arts page in the newsletter with contributions from local artists and musicians 

and information about events? 

 

Paul Butler 

BROOKS ART - 01686 640879 

paul@brooksartwales.com 
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Berriew Show 
 

29th August 2015, Upper Rectory field 

 
Show preparations are well underway for this year’s show, and the committee are working hard to 

ensure Berriew hosts a fun filled show again this year. I hope that you have all managed to pick up a 

schedule and are starting to work on your entries for this year. If not, they are available in all village 

shops. 

 

A few things to note for this year; 

 

• NEW CLOSING DATE FOR ENTRIES – In order to ensure that entries are processed 

effectively, the closing date for all tent and sheep entries is Monday 24
th

 August. 

 

µ NEW PLACE FOR SHEEP ENTRIES – Sheep entries should now be taken to Alan Davies 

Butchers, Berriew. 

 

Membership badges are available from Allsorts, Berriew, or from Anna Jones 01686 640262. These 

will give you reduced price entry to the show, so get your tickets early. 

 

Gaynor James is now taking table reservations for the Show Sunday lunch on 30
th

 August 2015, 

which this year is supporting the school PTA. Tickets are priced £20 for adults and £10 for children, 

please call Gaynor James 01686 641893. 

 

VOLUNTEERS 

 

Please remember that the committee put on this show for the village, and that it does not make a 

profit, we therefore rely on volunteers for the smooth running of the show. If you can offer any 

spare time in the week leading up to the show or on show day then please contact  Anna Jones 

01686 640164. Even if you can only spare an hour, we can find you a job!!! 

 

APOLOGIES 

 

I would like to apologise, on behalf of the show for this misprinted date of Montgomery Show in 

our schedule. Montgomery Show is actually Saturday 15
th

 August 2015, rather than 22
nd

 August 

2015 as stated in our schedules. Apologies for any confusion that this may have caused. 

 

 

We hope to see you all on show day for another memorable Berriew Show. 

Anna Jones 

 

 

 

 

 



THE TOM CAT SPOT 

 
So here is August. Children on summer holidays, warm weather (we hope) and of 

course our local show. The effort that goes into it makes you proud to live in the 

village. 

Anyway enough of that. Did you all enjoy the Berriew School Centenary. What an 

excellent day and very enjoyable looking through the photographs, school reports and 

the register. I was so pleased to find someone else from my school year who had a 

daft second name and was forced to wear short trousers. The difference was he kept 

his name hidden whilst mine was there for all to ridicule. Still never mind. Please 

Berriew School can we have another day when we can look at all the old photo's and 

I'm sure if you made a small charge we would only be too happy to pay!! So come on 

Governors – let's do it again. 

Speaking of schools – a big well done to Sylvia Jones who named most of the 19 

pupils, and was a street ahead of others. A bottle of wine is on its way. 

And so to the show. As youngsters we always went to see Punch and Judy – but what 

was the name of the “perennial entertainer”? Also, whilst the show has changed 

format over the years which two events closed the show and followed one another? 

I will give you a clue, one involved lighting the blue touch paper!!! 

If you can answer all three, there is a large bunch of Sweet peas waiting. Answers to 

be placed in the Newsletter Post Box in the Spar. 

Speaking of answers,here are the names of the Class of 1953: 

Tom Davis, Elenor Davis, John Harris, Anne McCarthy. 

Anne Williams, Edward Owen, Freda Evans, Jerald Jacks. 

John Broxton, Ruth James, John Owens, Sylvia Morgan. 

Iris Rollands, Clive Lawton, Freda Watkin, Mervyn Evans. 

Clive Jarman, Lawrence Morris, Howard Thoms. 

 

Until Next Month, keep smiling. 

Tom Cat. 

 

 

 

 

GARDENER WANTED 

 
Gardener wanted – 3 to 5 hours per week – Between Tregynon and New Mills. 

Tools provided. Not lawn mowing or hedge cutting. 

Must be knowledgeable about plants/shrubs and physically fit. 

Sensible rate paid. 

Please contact Jayne Lindley – 01686 650446. 

 



RHIW VALLEY LIGHT RAILWAY 
OPEN WEEKENDS 2015 

 
The 15” gauge steam railway at Manafon is open from 12 until 5 on 
the following weekends: 

¶ 1/2 August 

¶ 5/6 September 

¶ 3/4 October 
 

Come and enjoy 2 miles of steam railway in a glorious 
riverside setting 

Tea, coffee and home made cakes 
Ride as many times as you like 

 
 
 
Free parking 
Adults - £6 Children and Pensioners - £4 
Family (2 adults, 4 children) - £20 Children under 3 - free 

 
RHIW VALLEY LIGHT RAILWAY 

LOWER HOUSE FARM 

MANAFON 

SY21 8BJ 

For more details, see the website - www.rvlr.co.uk 

 

A DATE FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

“DOWN SIZING SALE AT DURLEY” 
(At the junction of Church Terrace and Maes Beuno) 

 

11am to 1pm 

Saturday 19
th

 September 2015 
 

A wide variety of items including: Heated Trolley, Double Divan, Bedding, Cane Furniture, 2 

x Three Seater Couches, Staddle Stones, Upright Freezer, Dish Washer, Tumble Drier, and 

loads of small items. 

 

More details in the September Berriew newsletter         Mr. & Mrs. Pat (Tel:01686 640524) 
 

http://www.rvlr.co.uk/


Diary of Events 

 
Saturday           1

st
   August               Berriew Bowling Club BBQ. 

Sat/Sun         1
st
/2

nd
 August               Rhiw Valley Light Railway 

Sat/Sun         1
st
/2

nd
 August               Severnside Painting Group Exhibition 

Wednesday     5
th

    August               Berriew W.I. outing to Kerry Vineyard 

Tuesday        11
th
    August               Berriew Knitting Club 6pm. 

Wednesday  26
th

   August               Closing date for the September Newsletter. 

Saturday     29
th

    August               Berriew Show 

Wednesday   2
nd

     September          Berriew W.I. Curling evening 

Sat/Sun         5
th

/6
th
 Sept.                   Rhiw Valley Light Railway 

Thursday     10
th

     September          Berriew Community Council meeting 7.30pm. 

Every Friday                                     Bridge Club at the Refail 7.30pm. 

Every Wednesday                             Tai Chi at Glansevern Hall, 11.30-12noon and 

                                                           6pm-7pm. 

 

 

Editor's postscript 

 
Well here we are into August and just a few short weeks until Berriew Show. Let's 

hope the weather is kind to us and everyone has a lovely day. 

 

We send our condolences to the families of Gwen Jones and Karen Metcalf who both 

sadly passed away recently. Our thoughts are with you at this time. 

 

On the 9
th
 July Barry, myself and two friends packed up a picnic and went to watch 

the Berriew Charity Sheepdog Trials at Lower Cil. We spent a lovely afternoon in the 

sunshine watching the dogs run. Not all of them behaved themselves, but that just 

adds to the entertainment!! Many thanks to George and Janet and their team of many 

helpers for making it such an enjoyable day. 

 

The closing date for the September Newsletter is Wednesday 26
th

 August. 
As usual my thanks to everyone who gives their time to help in the production and 

distribution of this Newsletter. 

 

Please note – all articles and correspondence left in the Newsletter Post Box 

must include a name and address and/or telephone number. Anonymous items 

will not be published. 

                                                                                                            Val Wallis/Editor 

 

 


